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Dear Mr. Joseph: 
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This response to Violation Notice is in reply to the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
(MDEQ), Air Quality Division (AQD) Violation Notice dated September 18, 2018, and submitted to SC 
Environmental Services. The Violation Notice was issued based on an AQD inspection of 
August 20, 2018, at South Flint Gravel located at 6090 Belford Road, Holly, Michigan (the Property). 
The AQD Violation Notice was for the operation of a concrete crusher without obtaining a permit to 
install. This response letter includes the information requested by the AQD letter of September 18, 2018. 

As noted previously, the AQD inspected the Property on August 20, 2018, to investigate fugitive dust 
and soil track-out reportedly attributed to concrete-crushing operations. SC Environmental Services was 
operating a portable concrete crusher at the Property. These operations were being conducted well 
within the boundaries of the Property, and SC Environmental was not aware of the need for an air 
quality permit for the portable operation. The crushing operations were operational between August 16, 
2018 and September 28, 2018. 

SC Environmental discontinued the concrete-crushing operations upon receipt of notice of violation 
from the AQD, and they removed the equipment from the Property. Accordingly, the violation has been 
corrected. SC Environmental Services has retained the services of an environmental consultant to 
evaluate and develop a General Permit to Install (PT!) for a portable, nonmetallic mineral-crushing 
operation. The General PT! will be submitted to the AQD by approximately November 2, 2018. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
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a~hael G. Latiff rtt 
cc: Mr. John Sears, SC Environmental Services 
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